

## THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES November 10, 2020

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 6:30 pm.

Those present were: Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde and Herb Abelson, MD
Those in attendance were: Neil Jackson, Chief Wishart, Andrew Parker, Rich Domeracki, Rob
Chauvin, Jeff Rule, Steve Cayer, Nancy Jenks, Adam Lamarche

- 1. Board signed the following:
  Timesheet for the Clerk and Assistant, money turnover sheet, well permit for 71
  Taylor St., well permit for 64 Kendall St., well permit for 71 Taylor St., well permit for lot 6 Batchelor St.
- 2. No action taken on application for well permit for the corner of South and East Street lot.
- 3. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor to accept the meeting minutes for July 13, 2019, October 13, 2020, and October 27, 2020.
- 4. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 662 Amherst Rd, units \$ & 6 submitted by Greg Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the report as a pass.
- 5. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 177 Kendall St., submitted by Greg Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the report as a pass.
- 6. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 76 Amherst St., submitted by Greg Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the report as a pass.
- 7. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 72 Aldrich St., submitted by Greg Everson of Granby Septic Service. The Board received the report as a fail.
- 8. The Board reviewed the Title V report for 90 West St., submitted by Alan Weiss of Cold Spring Environmental. The Board received the report as needing further evaluation from the local approving authority. Lee stated he would contact the title 5 inspector.
- 9. Tom Lueu submitted an application for a disposal system construction permit to repair with a complete system replacement at 208 Batchelor St. The review process was completed. The Board approved the application subject to plumbing permit and submission of hard print.

- 10. Neil Jackson submitted an application for a disposal system for construction permit for a new septic system at lot 2 Ferry Hill Rd. The Board reviewed the plans. The Board approved the application subject to fill and submission of hard print.
- 11. The Board discussed the mask policy for the schools. The guidance states mask breaks are allowed outside if possible. The Board stated there was an incident concerning covid at the schools last Friday. The Board voted against mask breaks inside at the schools. Dick stated that he would inform the Superintendent.
- 12. The assistant informed the Board that Jeffrey Lussier applied for a temporary food permit for the Veterans pork roast dinner at Immaculate Heart of Mary Church on November 15. The event will take place as a drive up to go dinner. The Board approved the application subject to the tickets being sold ahead of time and the event follows gathering size, mask and distancing regulations. The assistant will contact Mr. Lussier and notify him.
- 13. Andrew Parker was present to discuss the holiday break plans for MacDuffie School. The Board stated they had no issues with the plan as they are being very cautious.
- 14. Chief Wishart was present to discuss Thanksgiving gatherings. He stated that the police will continue to do what they have been doing with educating and handling situations as they arise. The Board and the Chief discussed a new robo call and it would be posted on the Granby PD face book and on the town website. Herb stated he will draft the message.
- 15. The Board discussed the complaint regarding parents and players not wearing masks at the town soccer games. The Board decided a response was not required to DPH, as the soccer season is now over and the investigation found no issues with the GAA or school programs.
- 16. The Board discussed the new metrics the state is using to measure covid cases. Towns under 25,000 will now need in excess of 25 cases instead of 7 to go into the red category. The Board requested that the Assistant begin putting positive location pins on a town map. Dick will supply the colored pins.
- 17. Rob Chauvin, Jeff Rule and Steve Cayer were present to discuss the American Legion as a food establishment. They stated that they were having the ventilation survey done the next day, fire inspection was done and the exterior staircase was going to be inspected. The Board stated that they would need Lynn Diniz to inspect and submit a report. The Board agreed to allow Dick to approve the food establishment permit after review of the completed packet.
- 18. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on November 24, 2020 via conference call/zoom.
- 19. The Board adjourned the meeting at 7:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assistant

Richard Bombardier, (Ca)

Richard G. Bombardier, Chair

Herbert T. Abelson, MD